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UNtTEP STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINOTok, D.C. 2055640N

October 7, 1996

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Chairman Jackson
Commissioner Rogers
Commissioner Dicus
Coaeissioner Diaz
Commissioner McGaffigan

James M. Taylor
Executive Direc for erations

ANNUAL REPORT THE ALLEGATION ADVISOR

The Agency Allegation Advisor has been tasked with providing an annual report
summarizing the results of his oversight of the office programs, the status of
ongoing improvement efforts and an analysis of data resident in the Allegation
Management System. Detailed office assessments were completed with each
office being required to address each weakness identified. These assessments
are summarized in this report. While continued effort needs to be exerted in
complying with our internal procedures, improvement was achieved when
performance is compared to last year's assessments.

Four of forty-seven recommendations of the "Whistle Blower Task Force" remain
to be completed. Two of the four items are completely within the staff's
control, the full implementation of a new Allegation Management System to
enhance tracking and analysis of concerns and publication of a brochure
describing the Commission's allegation process will be completed in October.
The staff will continue to pursue the establishment of a shared database with
the Department of Labor (DOL) which is being delayed while DOL shifts
responsibility from the Mage and Hour Division to the Occupational Health and
Safety Administraion (OSHA). The last task to be completed is being addressed
jointly by OGC and DOL which addresses amending Section 211 of the Act.

One of the recommendations considered completed concerns the transfer of the
responsibility for investigating complaints of discrimination filed under
Section 211 of the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974, as amended, from the
Wage and Hour Division to OSHA. On September 10, 1996, I informed the
Comnission that the Department of Labor had informed the staff that the
transfer would be effective October 1, 1996. On September 27, 1996, the staff
was informed that the transfer will be delayed at the request of the Mage and
Hour Division. Although DOL still intends to transfer the responsibility, a
new date has not been set.
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The analysis contained in the report identifies five facilities as having a
significant number of allegations in the first eight months of this year as
compared to the ma)ority of plants. In addition, several were identified with
an adverse trend over several years. The number of allegations at these sites
is of concern. The staff will be conducting additional reviews of the
allegations at these facilities, assessing the cause of relatively large
number of allegations, and reviewing any actions the licensees have taken to
address the identified causes. The staff will provide recoaeendations for
further action, as appropriate within 45 days of the date of this memorandum.

The Agency Allegation Advisor (AAA) made three recommendations concerning
improving the protection afforded confidential sources, documentating of the
agency' basis for closing allegations, and recording time spent on
allegations. I have tasked the AAA with implementing Recoamendations I and 2
within 30 days of the date of this memorandum through the issuance of interim
guidance. I have requested that the office directors for NHSS and NRR and the
regional administrators stress to their staffs the importance of properly
recording time spent on allegations.
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